
 
STATE OF TENNESSEE 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND CONSERVATION 
DIVISION OF WATER RESOURCES  
William R. Snodgrass - Tennessee Tower 

312 Rosa L. Parks Avenue, 11th Floor               
Nashville, Tennessee  37243-1102 

 
June 13, 2023 
 
Sam Gibson,  Mayor byrdstown@twlakes.net 
BYRDSTOWN WATER DEPT 
109 WEST MAIN ST. 
BYRDSTOWN, TN   38549 
 
Re:  Compliance Status Notification - Public Notice Rule 

PWSID:  TN0000088 
 
Mr. Gibson: 
 
The Division of Water Resources appreciates the dedicated efforts of the BYRDSTOWN WATER DEPT to meet the 
requirements of the Tennessee Safe Drinking Water Act (SDWA).  After reviewing the records maintained by the 
Division, this water system was identified as being required to perform Public Notice(s) during the previous quarter 
of this year.  After reviewing Division records, the Public Notice(s) have not been located. 
 
Specifically, on 01/31/2022 this system was notified of a Stage 2 DBP monitoring violation for the October-December 
quarter of 2021.  Based on the violation's Tier Level (Tier 3), Public Notice was required to be performed before 
01/31/2023. 
 
If you believe the above Public Notice was performed as required, please provide documentation to our office within 
five (5) days of receiving this correspondence.  Failure to do so will indicate your agreement that the Public Notice 
violation(s) listed above are valid.   
 
If you agree the Public Notice violation is valid, you may issue the required Public Notice within 30 days of this 
letter’s date.  To address this PN violation, please include verbiage like: “As a result of the violation included in this 
notification, we also incurred a Public Notice violation for failure to notify our customers within the timeframe 
required.” 
 
Again, the Division would like to extend our appreciation for your efforts to maintain compliance with the Safe 
Drinking Water Act.  As always, our staff is available to assist you with any questions you may have.  Specific 
concerns regarding this letter should be directed to the COOKEVILLE Field Office at  . 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Jeff Bagwell 
TN Division of Water Resources 
 
cc: COOKEVILLE Field Office 
 MALCOLM (BUSTER) HARMON buster@byrdstown.net 
 Brad Ulmer Brad.Ulmer@tn.gov 
 Lonnie McCloud Lonnie.McCloud@tn.gov


